
 

 

 

 

 

Village Board Report – October 2013 Welcome to the Village Board Report which is placed on 

our website monthly to keep you informed of actions taken by the Village Board on ordinances and other 

significant matters.  

 

Sidewalk Improvement Project – At the October 3, 2013 meeting, the Village Board awarded a contract 

to Upland Construction and Maintenance LLC to construct a sidewalk on Fairview Avenue between 

Church Street and Johnsburg Road and along Channel Beach Avenue between Johnsburg Road and the 

Sunnyside Memorial Park.  The Johnsburg Library District is partnering with the Village on this project 

and will be extending a sidewalk from the new Fairview Avenue sidewalk into their property.   This is an 

important project for the community as it will provide a means for children to travel between the 

schools and the library and to Sunnyside Memorial Park in a designated area out of the roadway.    

 

Conditional Offer of Employment – At the October 17, 2013 meeting the Village Board approved a 

conditional offer of employment for the hiring of a new police officer. 

 

Vehicle Purchase – At the October 17, 2013 meeting the Village Board approved the purchase of a 2014 

Dodge Charger. 

 

Ordinances  

 

At the October 3, 2013 meeting, the Board approved Ordinance 13-14-20 authorizing the sale of two 

vehicles no longer used by the Police Department.  Notice of the sale will be published in the local 

paper.  

 

At the October 17, 2013 meeting the Board approved Ordinance 13-14-21 authorizing the Village to 

enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of McHenry for communication system 

enhancements.  The agreement provides for the installation of communication infrastructure on the 

Village’s water tower. 

 

At the October 17, 2013 meeting the Board approved Ordinance 13-14-22 granting variances to Sections 

7.1-2, 7.1-5 and 7.1-7 regarding Accessory Buildings and Structures to accommodate the construction of 

a detached garage for the property commonly known as 1817 Sunnyside Beach Drive. 

 

 

For more information about this report and the above referenced matters, review the meeting minutes and listen 

to the audio recordings available on our website at www.johnsburg.org or contact Village Administrator, Claudett 

Peters at 815-385-6023 or cpeters@johnsburg.org 


